
Annex D  Copmanthorpe Ward   
 

D1 
Location: Horseman Lane  
 

Nature of problem and advertised proposal 
Copmanthorpe Parish Council raised an issue of buses being unable to 
enter and exit the junction due to vehicles parking close to the junction 
on Top Lane and Horseman Lane. 
Plan of advertised proposal: 

 
Representations received 
We received 1 representation in objection from Copmanthorpe Parish 
Council. 
Objection received: 

• There is rarely, if ever, a problem with vehicles parking at the 
junction of Horseman Lane/Top Lane, and we would therefore 
oppose such a restriction on the grounds of unnecessary expense. 

Officer analysis and recommendation  
The travel team have confirmed they have no reported incidents of 
buses being unable to enter or exit the junction. There is planning 
approval for a development on Tadcaster Road, Copmanthorpe. A 
requirement of that approval is the installation of tactile crossings on the 
junctions of Merchant Way and Horseman Lane. The proposed 
restrictions to the junction would help to protect the crossing points when 
they are installed, although there is currently no date for these works to 
begin. 



Options. 
1. Implement as Advertised- Not recommended 
2. Take no further action- Recommended 
3. Implement a lesser restriction than advertised- Not 

recommended 
 


